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STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 20TH JULY 2009, AT THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON, COMMENCED AT 8.00pm.  
	Councillors Present:
	Ken Norman (Chair), Vic Belcher, Janice Dyer, Andrea Gardner, Deanna Gardner, John Hanks, Andrew Henderson, Jeremy Needle, David Weighell.

	Present:
	Carl and Anne Gross (for item 4), PCSO Chris Jones (for Public question time). 

	Public:
	2

	Clerk:
	Claire Poulton



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
PCSO Chris Jones informed the PC about

1. Barbed wire under the bridge at the ford in Mill Lane.
2. A new fence erected at the house at the bottom of the Dock, allowing access to the river.  He expressed concern that children now had the ability to reach the water.

He asked the PC to consider what action they ought to take.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the chair will approach Dr Annabel Nickol and Dr Brian McKeown and ask them to block access to the river.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, Cllr. Belcher will remove the barbed wire from the bridge.

A member of the public asked the PC if they had any information regarding the use of Oxford Airport.  He felt that the use had changed from a training remit to a scheduled service.  He asked if any relevant planning had gone through to allow this change of use.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the chair will contact Cllr Hudspeth and ask him to investigate this at OCC level.

The member of the public informed the PC that the bollards on the pathway up to the playing fields had still not been painted and were not visible at night.

 RESOLVED:
 THAT, the chair would endeavour to ensure that this was done.
The member of the public informed the PC about brambles appearing in the verge turning up to Church Lane.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the chair would look at including this area in the grass cutting plan.

The member of the public also informed the PC about vegetation obscuring the view at Rundalls corner and on the mirror at the junction of the Duns Tew road.
	AGENDA ITEM
	ISSUES DISCUSSED

	37.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. 

No apologies were received.   

	38.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.
No declarations of interest were received.

	39.
	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING OF THE LAST MEETING.

The minutes of the last meeting were presented. 
Matters arising:
No issues were raised.



	40. 
	THAI CHILDREN’S TRUST PROJECT IN THAILAND.

Carl and Ann Gross gave an informative and enlightening presentation about the use of their allotment in Middle Barton to raise funds for the Thai Children's Trust.

They are raising funds for: 

· The Pattaya Orphanage in Thailand, housing 140 children. 

· The Camillian Social Centre in Rangong for people in the last stages of AIDS.
· An orphanage in Rangong for the children whose parents died in the Camillian Social Centre.

· A Drop in Centre in Pattaya for local children, giving them meals, a shower and education.

· A vocational school for the handicapped.

The PC were impressed at the work being done and offered their full support to enable Carl Gross to maintain his large allotment site.


	41.
	YOUTH CLUB.

The last village appraisal demonstrated a consensus, which requested that a Youth Club should be set up. Jo Ross opened the present youth club, but due to personal reasons, needs to give up the leadership.

Last year the PC donated funds to the Youth Club to enable two young people to be trained as leaders, but without adult supervision the Youth Club will not be able to continue.
30 to 40 children attend regularly.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the chair will approach Jo Ross and suggest she approaches the Youth Services section at the council, asking them to provide a Youth Leader.


	42.
	SETTING OBJECTIVES AND ALLOCATING FUNDING TO ENHANCE THE COMMUNITY OF STEEPLE BARTON.
A proposal was presented which sets out a way of working for the council, which enables the councillors to take a proactive approach to making a real difference to the community of the parish of Steeple Barton.

It was proposed that the council set itself a number of objectives.  

These objectives could be something like:

1. To build a ‘sustainable’ Bartons community.

2. To build an ‘Accessible’ Bartons community.

3. To create a fit and healthy Bartons community.

The council would then invite the community to put together projects which would enable the council to achieve its objectives. 

The Parish Council would then allocate funding to the projects which they feel would be most effective at achieving their objectives.
This proposal supports the previous village plan, which asked why the PC just gives out money when asked, rather than taking a more proactive approach.
Cllr. Dyer suggested there may be the following issues:

1. Legislation restricting the use of the delegation of funding.

2. Apathy in the village.

3. The maintenance of projects in the long term.

4. The inability of the PC to be able to buy land.

5. The inability to get the whole community involved in projects.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, this proposal would be raised again at the next meeting.


	43.
	ALLOTMENTS.

Cllr Belcher informed the PC about potato blight and asked for support from the PC to enable the allotment society to enforce a rule, that the allotment holders should only use certified potato seeds or tubers.  

Cllr Belcher informed the PC about untended plots and asked the PC to formally write an eviction letter, to be sent to an allotment holder who had not tended his allotment this year.
The chair informed Cllr Belcher that the allotment society needs to approach the PC with a proposal demonstrating how the society is to be run, before money can be transferred into the allotment society account from the PC allotment a/c.

The Chair informed the committee that the rent notices for the allotments will need to be issued at the beginning of September.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk will issue rent notices for the allotment at the beginning of September.
RESOLVED:
 THAT, the PC will formally write an eviction letter to the allotment holder who is not tending his plot this year.
RESOLVED:
 THAT, the petrol for the Strimmer will be paid alternatively by SBPC and WBPC.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the rent for the allotments will be collected by SBPC as letting agents.

	44.
	WEB SITE.
The Chair reported that the web site is progressing well and that the photos look good.  He reported that he had asked the company to make sure that the site was suitable for all screen sizes.



	45. 
	TRAFFIC CALMING.
The Chair reported that the new ‘Give way’ sign is now in place, but that we are still awaiting the new salt box.

The Chair reported that Paul Wilson had sent an e-mail about the Power points to Steve Woods, but had received no response.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the chair will contact Ian Hudspeth about the lack of progress, and ask him to intervene.

	46.
	PLANTERS AT EDGE OF THE VILLAGE.
The Chair reported that Eric Probitts had quoted £250 per season to plant and maintain the planters.  

He had offered to obtain some plants by Friday and to plant them up.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, even though this contract had not gone out to tender, the PC would accept this quote for this year.


	47.  
	PLAYING FIELDS.
The Chair reported that a chain and padlock had been put on the bin.  


	48.
	DASHWOOD HOUSE.
The Chair reported that the residents of Dashwood House had been informed at a meeting, attended by himself and the previous clerk, that their present level of support by Crossways would be removed.  In place of this Crossways offered 5 day cover, 9am to 5pm.   The Chair had established through conversations with Cllr. Hilary Biles, of OCC/ WODC, that a new support contract was supposed to be in place by June, but was unlikely to be in place before next May.

A proposed meeting between the residents and Crossways is imminent, and the chair requested that Cllrs. Gardner should attend the meeting to support the residents.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, Cllrs. Gardner will approach Jill Thorne, the carer in charge and establish the meeting time and date and will then attend the meeting.

	49.
	FLY TIPPING.
Cllr.  Henderson had nothing further to report.



	50.
	MEETINGS IN AUGUST.

The Chair proposed that PC meetings should no longer be held in August because of school holidays.  This is typical practice with many PC’s.
Cllr. Henderson informed the PC that the reason that August meetings had been held by SBPC in the past, was because OCC had on two occasions released reports in mid July, with a response date required by early September.  Cllr. Hudspeth, at a previous meeting has agreed that he would ask for this practice to be discontinued, as this affected many PC’s.  

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the PC will no longer hold August meetings.

	51.
	REPORTS

I. SCHOOL GOVERNORS -Cllr Henderson
Cllr. Henderson reported that 2 members of staff were presently not at work.  One was off with a long term sickness, but the reason for the absence of the other member of staff was not known by governors.

A number of parents are upset by this situation and 5 children had been removed from the school. 

As there are many rumours circulating in the village and in the Education authority, Cllr. Henderson has tried to contact the District Council.

Cllr. Henderson expressed concern that as some parents had removed their children, others may follow suit, and this may result in:-

a. A reduction in staff numbers if the pupil numbers dropped.

b. A threat to the viability of the school.

II. HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS AND VERGES - Cllr Henderson.
Cllr Henderson reported that the piece of land belonging to the PC in Fleming Drive had not been maintained in good order.  Cllr. Henderson has talked to the council and they have offered to keep it in good order, if the PC initially tidies it up.
RESOLVED:

 THAT, the chair will ask S Stewart to tidy up the area, and then it is hoped the council will subsequently maintain the land.

The Chair reported that a second invoice had been received from KB Probitts in two months, to maintain the hedge in Hillside Road.

Cllr. Dyer reminded the PC that it had been agreed that

a. KB Probitts should only cut the hedge 3 times a year.

b. Because the work is under a set value it does not have to go out to tender.
RESOLVED: 
THAT, Cllr. Dyer will approach KB Probitts and remind him of the original agreement.
RESOLVED: 
THAT, KB Probitts would be paid this year, but that the chair will approach Paul Wilson at the Highways agency about the hedge, when he does his walk around and will ask what future action should be taken.
Cllr. Henderson informed the PC that he had visited the house in Holliers Crescent with the horse box on the verge.
The inhabitants informed him that the horse box contained a conservatory and could not be moved.  Subsequently a large amount of wood has appeared outside the house.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, Cllr. Henderson will approach the inhabitants again.

The area between Kirby Close and North Street bordering houses onto Holiiers Crescent, has lots of brambles on it.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the Chair will add this to the mowing plan.
III. TRANSPORT- Cllr Dyer.
Nothing to report.

	52.
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Cllr. Henderson, as representative of the Planning Sub Committee, reported that they had no objection to the following planning applications:

a. Conversion of loft to include front dormer window.  4, Old Johns Close, Middle Barton.

b. Erection of three bay carport.  120, North Street, Middle Barton.

c. Erection of two storey side and single and two storey rear extension.  68, Holliers Crescent.

d. Erection of workshop unit (Class B2) for mechanical vehicle repairs at Hopcrofts Garage, Banbury Road, Hopcrofts Holt, Steeple Aston.

e. Erection of dwelling with associated parking and new access.  16, Hillside Road, Middle Barton.

f. Erection of single storey side and rear extension.  86, North Street.

Cllr. Henderson reported the granting of planning permission to 

a. Reinstate the dry stone boundary wall at 33, South Street.

b. Conversion of loft to include front dormer window. 4, Old Johns Close, Middle Barton.

c. Erection of rear extension and insertion of roof lights in existing West facing roof slope and garage.  20, Francis Road, Middle Barton.

Cllr. Henderson reported that the planning sub committee had no objection to the Claimed Lawful Development:

· Occupation of Greenacres without compliance with the Agricultural Occupancy Condition.


	53.
	FINANCE 

I. The Chair updated the parish council with the time frame and progress with respect to the internal and external audit for the year 2008-9.  The external audit has to be completed with the auditors by the 7th August 2009.
II. The Chair presented the accounts for the financial year 2008-9. 
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the accounts for the financial year 2008-9 are noted and accepted. 

III. The Chair presented the risk assessment for the financial year 2008-9. 
 RESOLVED: 
THAT, the risk assessment for the financial year 2008-9 is noted and accepted. 

IV. The Chair presented the risk assessment for the financial year 2009-10.
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the risk assessment for the financial year 2009-10 is noted and accepted. 

V. The Chair presented the Internal Audit Procedures for the year 2009-10.  
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the Audit Procedures for the year 2009-10 are noted and accepted. 
VI. The Chair presented the Asset register.
· The Chair asked the PC whether they thought the 2 pieces of land on the asset register should be valued.  The 2 pieces of land on the register are 

a. The Green

b. Holliers Crescent
These are both valued at £1 each.  It was felt that this valuation should remain, but the PC bought 5 pieces of land from the crown for £500, and it was thought these should be on the asset register.

RESOLVED: 
THAT, the clerk should add these to the asset register.

· The Chair presented the proposal to record assets by book value (with an agreed level of depreciation) rather than insurance or replacement value.  
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the proposal to record assets by book value (with an agreed level of depreciation) rather than insurance or replacement value is noted and accepted. 

VII. The Chair presented the statement of accounts (section 1) as prepared for the auditor.
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the statement of accounts (section 1) as prepared for the auditor are noted and accepted. 

VIII. The Chair informed the PC that he was preparing the Annual Governance statement (section 2) as prepared for the external auditors.
IX. The Chair presented the budget allocation produced by the finance sub committee for the financial years 2009-10 and 2010-11, at a meeting held on 23rd June 2009.   
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the budget allocation produced by the finance sub committee for the financial years 2009-10 and 2010-11 at a meeting held on 23rd June 2009 is noted and accepted. 

X. The Chair requested that the PC should make a donation to the school swimming pool.  He suggested that the PC should pay for the chemicals.

 RESOLVED: 
THAT, the Head Teacher would be informed that the PC would donate a maximum of £200 to the school pool, which would pay for the chemicals required.
XI. The Chair presented the Village newsletter accounts.
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the Village newsletter accounts are noted and accepted. 
XII. The Chair presented the Accounts for Payment as presented in Appendix A.  
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the Accounts for Payment as presented in Appendix A totalling £773.73 are noted and accepted. 



	54.
	REPORTS FROM DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS.

No district or county councillors were present.
Apologies were received from Cllr Ian Hudspeth (personal reasons).

	
	ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA.

RESOLVED: 
THAT, storage of PC documents should be added to the September agenda.

RESOLVED: 
THAT, the tender for grass cutting will be discussed at the next meeting.


	
	DATE AND LOCATION OF NEXT MEETING 

The next meeting was confirmed as Monday 21st September 09 at the Alice Marshall Hall starting at 8pm There being no further business the meeting closed at 10.03pm. 
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